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SCHOOL BOARD WORKSHOP (Tuesday, September 26, 2023)
Generated by Sarah Wilcox on Tuesday, September 26, 2023

Members present
Kelly Barrera, Tony Coleman, Patrick Canan, Jennifer Collins

Meeting called to order at 9 a.m.
A. Meeting Opening
1. Call to Order by School Board Chair
2. Roll Call by Superintendent of Schools
B. Opening Comments by the School Board and Superintendent

Tony Coleman thanked parents who are a part of the school SAC meetings. He
enjoyed visiting schools and watching the children interact with their Youth

Resource Officers (YRO). Mr. Coleman shared his appreciation for the dedication and
hard work of our schools' safety patrols.

Kelly Barrera shared her appreciation for the YROs. She attended the Topping Off
Ceremony on September 20th at the new school site and was excited to celebrate
a new school and community coming together.

C. Workshop Topics

1. Attendance Zoning 2024-2025 Update presented by Nicole Cubbedge, executive
director for planning and government relations

2. Student Progression Plan/Parent Guide Update presented by Traci Hemingway,
director for instructional services, secondary education

3. Safety and security Update presented by Michael Strausbaugh, safety and security
specialist

D. Public Comment

1. Debbie Fatzynytz, 254 Sophia Terr, St. Augustine, FL 32095.
Ms. Fatzynytz spoke about attendance zoning.

2. James Ongley, 568 Enrede Ln, St. Augustine, FL 32095.
Mr. Ongley spoke about attendance zoning.

3. Heather Carbone, 204 Manuel Ct, St. Augustine, FL 32095.
Ms. Carbone spoke about attendance zoning.

4. Ann Taylor, 353 Tawstock, St. Augustine, FL 32095.
Ms. Taylor spoke about attendance zoning.

E. Closing Comments by the School Board and Superintendent
Tony Coleman thanked the presenters for all the information shared.

Patrick Canan shared his appreciation for the presenters' hard work. He spoke about
the county's growth.

Jennifer Collins shared her appreciation for the three topics on the agenda. She spoke
about the growth in the county and thanked the staff, students, and communities for
all they do.
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Kelly Barrera thanked the presenters for the information shared. She thanked all those who
have taken time to reach out regarding attendance zoning as all input helps before making
decisions.

Tim Forson spoke about attendance zoning. He shared his appreciation for Nicole Cubbedge
and her tedious work on the zoning. Mr. Forson thanked each presenter and their departments

for the information shared.

F. Adjournment at 12:43 p.m.
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